
Notice of Public Hearing 

 

In accordance with UCA 17-16-12, the Millard County Commission will hold a public hearing at 

the Millard County Courthouse located at 50 South Main Street, Fillmore, Utah on Tuesday, 

November 12, 2024, at 11:00 a.m., for the purpose of receiving public comment on increasing 

the Landfill budget for a compactor and financing it with an inter-fund loan from capital projects 

not to exceed 10 years. All other terms of the loan are as follows: loan amount is 1,045,344.00 

the effective date for the proposed loan would be 11.12.2024 with a fixed interest rate of 5.32%.  

(Determined by the current PTIF rate.) Interest will be compounded annually with one annual 

payment. A copy of the interfund loan agreement, with the amortization schedule will be 

available for review in the Millard County Auditor’s office.  

 

All other funds for budget amendment may be discussed and considered as necessary. 

 

/s/ Bonnie Smith, Millard County Auditor 

Submitted November 1, 2024, and Published in the Millard County Chronicle Progress 

Wednesday, November 6, 2024. 

 


